
NAPHILL & WALTER’S ASH GAZETTE 
 

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING 
held on Tuesday 18th October 2022 at 158 Main Road, Naphill 

Present: Sonia Goby (Editor/Chairperson), Paul Goby (Assistant Editor/Photographic 
Coordinator), Judy Whitehouse (Treasurer) and Peter Davis (Webmaster). Peter Davis 
took the minutes. 

 
1. Apologies for absence: none 

 
This meeting was postponed from the 16th August 

 
2. Minutes of the last meeting (14/06/22) 

 The minutes were agreed and signed by the Editor.  
 

3. Matters arising: 
 Distribution Manager has been appointed Paul and Joanne Hewitt. They are currently 
under the guidance of Ian and they will take over with the February edition. 
 
They will be invited to join the Committee but will have only one vote. 

  
4. Editor’s report: 

 NAWARA are still causing concern regarding article format and repeated posters 
 

5. Treasurer Report: 
We have received a grant of £500 from the Parish Council 
 
We are within budget for the year end 
 
Advertising rates for 2023 will remain as 2022 
 
Online payment for the Gazette, wait until the new Distribution Manager is in place 
and can attend the next committee meeting 
 
Subscription to remain the same as 2022. There were no complaints about the raise. 
 
Contingency planning regarding higher printing costs in the future. Consider reducing 
the number of copies per year. 
 
Donations given by the Gazette to individuals should be in the form of advertising and 
or article in the Gazette not financial. 
 

6. Webmaster’s report: 
 Website is up to date.  
 

7. Any other business:  
 

No AOB 
 



8. Date of next meeting:  
Tuesday 14th February 2023 at 158 Main Road, Naphill  
 

 
 
 
 
 
Sonia Goby 
Editor and Chairperson 
14th February 2023 
 
 
 
 

APPENDIX 
 

Items deferred to future committee meetings 
 

Updated 20221018 
 
 
 
Online payments to be investigated at next meeting. 
 
 
 


